CALL TO ORDER: The monthly meeting of the Town of Eaton was called to order by Chairman Rick Christel at 6:30 p.m., Monday, February 12, 2018 at the Eaton Town Hall.  The Pledge Allegiance to the flag was recited by all.
MEETING NOTICES:  Meeting notices were posted at the Eaton Town Hall, Recycling Center, & Riesterer & Schnell, Inc.

ROLL CALL:  Rick Christel, Chairman; James Lax, Supervisor; Lewy Schema, Supervisor; Pamela Schneider, Treasurer; Paulette Vogt, Clerk, Craig Zipperer, Road Superintendent, and Randy Knier were in attendance.  

AGENDA:  The agenda had been emailed previously.  Supervisor Schema made a motion to accept the agenda, and Supervisor Lax 2nd the same, motion carried.

MINUTES:  The minutes from the January 8, 2018 board meeting had been emailed to the Board previously.  Supervisor Lax made a motion to accept the minutes, Supervisor Schema 2nd, motion carried.  

PUBLIC INPUT:  Two Firemen from the St. Nazianz Fire Department, Mike Haufman and Fred Reindl, came to speak to the Board.  They informed the Board that the Fire Department is looking for a new or used truck at the present time.  They said they had made 120 inspections for the year.  The also stated that they were Trench Certified along with Manitowoc.  The equipment they have had originally been given to them through Manitowoc from LTC.  As Manitowoc does not want to share in the training of this anymore, St Nazianz Fire Department has decided to give it up and take it up with the Manitowoc County Fire Association to see if any of the other departments would like to take the equipment at no charge.  
The Department has voted to respond with 3 fire department members to all first responder calls.  This is for the safety of the first responders.  

They mentioned that they are not abandoning the grain bin rescue.   With no other questions asked, Chairman Christel thanked them for coming and presenting to the Board.  

Patricia Koppa then spoke about the upcoming election and that she was running for Circuit Judge in Manitowoc County.  She mentioned all of her expertise in her present job.   Chairman Christel thanked her for coming and speaking to us.  

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: Craig Zipperer reported on the maintenance he has been doing to the roads with the snow and ice over the last few weeks.  He stated that Schnell Electric hooked up electricity now in the salt shed.  He also reported that the heater was not working in the Town Hall but that now it is fixed after Manitowoc Heating came out and fixed it.  He stated that a wing lock valve was fixed on Truck 551 by Monroe.    Craig had ACE give him some material to fix the steel on the corner of the shop.  Craig has designed and almost finished building voting booths for the Town’s elections.  The doors to the booths will hopefully be put on this week.  
SUPERVISOR #1 REPORT:
Supervisor Lax attended a WTA meeting at Elkhart Lake.  He also took the BOR testing for certification.  He informed the Board that Greg from Scotts said that chip sealing will be up about $200 a mile more this year.  
SUPERVISOR #2 REPORT:
No report.   
TREASURER’S REPORT: Pam reported $681,413.10 was in the checking account.    Truck Fund balance is $4,371.52. Road Set Aside balance is $22,281.97. Dog Claim Fund balance is $1,017.65.    Supervisor Lax made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Supervisor Schema 2nd the motion.  Carried.  

CONSTABLE REPORT:  Not present.  Chairman Christel had a report from Curt stating that there was a call for cows at large that was taken care of by Rick Christel.  There also was a dog on Lax Chapel Road that Curt had referred to the Manitowoc County Sheriff as it has been an ongoing problem.  
ASSESSOR’ REPORT:   None

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  Chairman Christel discussed the topic of Constable Authority.   He stated that the Town needs Village Powers for giving authority.  This will be put on the Agenda for the annual meeting.  He stated that the Board can’t pass some ordinances without having village powers.  

The Board then went through the Annual Report for any additions or corrections.   
Chairman Christel made a motion to have the Open Book date on April 9, 2018 from 3-5 pm, and The Board of Review on April 26, 2017 from 6:00 to 8:00 pm.  Supervisor Lax 2nd the motion.   Motion Carried.  

APPROVE VOUCHERS:  A motion was made by Supervisor Schema and 2nd by Supervisor Lax to pay the vouchers for January of $327,554.19.  Motion carried.  

MEETING REPORTS:  Chairman Christel attended the WTA monthly meeting held in Branch.  The Attorney at the meeting spoke mostly about Clerks and their role for the Town.   
MISCELLANEOUS UPDATES:   Chairman Christel mentioned that a permit application was obtained for the culvert on Baer Road.   He also mentioned that he filed out a new list of names for the drug testing.  
CLERK REPORT:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  With all necessary business having been completed, Supervisor Schema made a motion to adjourn, Supervisor Lax 2nd, said motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Paulette Vogt, Clerk

